
 

 

 

 

                                                                   
                          

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                                               

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

08.01.25 @ 

9.00am 

Year 1 Curriculum Meeting  

09.01.25 @ 

9.00am 

Year 2 Curriculum Meeting 

10.01.25 @ 

9.00am 

Reception Curriculum Meeting 

17.01.25 Pathway Assembly  

23.01.25 Handwriting Competition  

06.02.25 & 

07.02.25 

Hearing Tests 

07.2.25 Number Day 

11.02.25 Safer Internet Day  

 

Issue: Autumn 4 

Friday 20th December 

2024 

Hello from Zaheen, 

We have come to the end of a very busy, 

successful term. I want to thank all the staff 

for their hard work in ensuring the children 

are making excellent progress. 

Looking ahead to the next term, we have 

exciting plans in store for our school 

community such as science week, book week, a 

handwriting competition, and a range of other 

engaging activities. I am confident that we 

will continue to provide a stimulating and 

enriching learning environment for our pupils. 

I wish you all a lovely break and see you in the 

new year! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     

Unplug your devices 
 

Here’s a quick energy saver:  

Set your computer to automatically go to 

sleep after 5 or 10 minutes of idleness and 

unplug it completely every night. This will 

help to reduce your electricity usage. 

 
 

 

On Line Safety Tip 
 

Jessie & Friends: online safety education for 

4-7s.  

Use the link below 

https://www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents/jes

sie-and-friends/ 

 

 

 

Return to school  

Tuesday 7th January 2025 

8.45am  

https://www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents/jessie-and-friends/
https://www.ceopeducation.co.uk/parents/jessie-and-friends/


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                       
 

This week we said goodbye to Janet who has 

retired after 22 years as an administrative 

assistant at Tottenhall. Janet has been a 

valued member of our staff, and we are 

going to miss her greatly. Her dedication and 

commitment to her work have always been 

evident, and her presence will be truly 

missed in our team. 

 

    
 

   
 

 

 

                  
Welcome to Sophie Lysandrou who will be 

our new administrative assistant. 

 

Welcome back to Naila who is returning 

from maternity leave and will be the teacher 

in the nursery on Mondays and Tuesdays. 

     

The children 

enjoyed the visit 

from the 

Hurricane 

Touring Theatre 

who performed 

Jack and the 

Beanstalk. 

Well done to the choir who 

sang the lovely Christmas 

Carols last week. They 

raised £94.39 that will be 

invested in music for the 

school.  

 

  



 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

      

    
 

     

       

We raised 

£132 for 

‘Save the 

Children’ 

charity. 

Thank you 

for all your 

generous 

donations. 

 
 

Thank you to all those who attended the Nativity 

Performances last week. We were so proud of all the 

children who showed courage and confidence.  

    

          



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
    

 
 

  
      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
       

  

                                      

                                      
 

 
 

The children enjoyed a 

Christmas lunch last week 

and particularly had fun 

pulling the crackers. 

 

 
  

 
 

St Cuthbert’s Church 

Year 1 visited the local church 

to consolidate their learning 

on Christianity and 

understanding of Christmas. 

They remembered the story 

of Jesus' birth and the 

significance of the Nativity 

scene. 
 

Reception have been 

using their phonic 

knowledge to write 

letters to Santa. They 

then went on a walk to 

post the letters, let’s 

hope they get what 

they asked for! 

 

A well-

deserved 

party for all 

the children 

after all their 

hard work 

this term. 

Santa visited 

and gave a 

present to 

each class.  

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Gymnastics Competition 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                

 Winter Sports 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

Thank you to 

Angela for 

organising the 

winter sports 

activities for 

KS1. The children 

took part in a 

range of team 

games and had 

lots of fun! 

The Rock Steady band have worked hard 

all term learning to play a new instrument. 

They performed for their parents and 

the rest of the school, we were impressed 

with their skills. 

 

 

Five children from Key Stage One took part 

in the Enfield Gymnastic Competition earlier 

this term. They performed amazingly well and 

came second, we are so proud of their 

achievements. 

            

 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

  



 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

 



 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 


